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From Pastor Bill’s “Powerbook”        
 
   Even more to celebrate than moving into “A Place of Our Own” is the celebration of Easter!  The 
resurrection of our Lord and Savior, Jesus the Christ and all that means for humanity.  Easter 
Sunday, April 12th will be a grand celebration and time of worship at Palm Springs Presbyterian 
Church - 815 S. Camino Real @ S. Riverside...just off Sunrise near Mesquite @ 10:00 a.m.  Bring 
family and friends, neighbors and strangers.  Looking over my life, what a difference my faith in 
the resurrected Jesus has made; I sometimes wonder what I would have done or been without 
that faith commitment.  What about you? 
   We have read over and over in John 3:16 that “   God so loved the world that he gave his only 
Son so that whoever believes in him will never die, but have everlasting life.”  What a promise 
and, I believe, one that we take too easily for granted.  ‘Believe” in Greek basically means, “to 
trust…”  How much do you and I trust God who loves us to the ninth degree?   Do we trust God 
not only with our lives (of course we do!) but do we also trust God with our money, our energy, our 
pride, our time and talents?  Do we trust God enough to take risks for him and for the Church, the 
Body of Christ?  Do we trust God enough to forget the seven deadly words of the church:  “We’ve 
never done it that way before!” or “We’ve always done it (whatever “it” is) that way, always!”  As 
we are now ensconced in our new church, it seems to me that as we celebrate Christ’s 
resurrection, and God’s promises to us, we need to look to the future as never before using all 
sorts of creative (reasonably so) ways and new, sometimes risky, means to celebrate and worship 
and attract people here. 
   I cannot imagine living this life without faith in what God has promised even when I do not 
understand or comprehend it fully ...or even partially.  Faith: stepping out wrapped in God’s hands; 
that is my life. 
  For me, as your “Interim” Pastor, I am convinced God has given PSPC new life and hope and 
vision.  All you and I have to do is realize it and put it to work. 
   Our next “5:59 Gathering” - which will meet on Thursday, April 9th for Maundy Thursday will be 
dinner and then worship: Communion and my great love, the Tenebrae, which means “shadows” 
and is a recalling of Jesus being deserted by all he loves.  Save the date and plan on participating.  
It will be a sad but joyous time together with our Lord at his Table. 
   And the Women’s Retreat: I have heard nothing but accolades and praises about the retreat, it’s 
planning, and its leadership.  It is truly a gift to the women of the church especially in our new 
church.  So many thanks to the Retreat Committee for such an outstanding job.  We are truly 

blessed.  Thank you all. 
One almost last thought:  If you have not yet given a gift or made a   
pledge for the “A Place of Our Own,” I urge you to do so as soon as 
possible.  I am convinced that it is important for all of us to support 
prayerfully, financially, and physically, our move now that we are in “A Place 
of Our Own” and help grow this reality for PSPC after 20+ years of renting 
and wandering a powerful witness to God’s love and work.  We are truly 
blessed. 
One other thing, and I don’t even know where to start:  But it is called 
“Thank You;” People have thanked me, but all I have done is “wave the 

 

 



baton” and directed others.  So, thank you to so many who have worked to get our financial loan 
from PILP for our new church; thank you for those who have given and/or pledged money to help 
make this possible; thank you to those who strained, lifted, dusted, vacuumed, threw away, and 
did the horrendous job of physically moving us; thank you to our realtor, Scott Lyle and his staff for 
his help and insights; thank you to a number of people, out of many, who have worked double, 
triple, quadruple time:  Jackie Morgan, Jim DeHart, Harvey Stephens, Robert Kemp, Jeff Morgan, 
Margaret Pace, and ….oh good gravy...I should list just about everyone of us...and if I missed you 
please tell me so I can crank up my memory banks!!! 
   Thank you; thank you; thank you; thank you and may God’s greatest blessing rest upon you 
always. 
 REMEMBER: Next Deadline for May 2009 SONSHINE is April 23rd.  Please see our editor, 
Margaret Pace, for more details. 
   Thank you all and God bless you and your loved ones in this Adventurous New Year, 2009 
having moved into “A PLACE OF OUR OWN,” Really, God’s place! 
 

Yours, in Christ’s Service, 
 

  Pastor Bill 
William N. Johnson 
Interim Pastor 

 

 Worship Schedule and Sermons for April 2009 
    

LIFE AND RESURRECTION 
 

   During April, as we move toward our Easter Celebration, Pastor Bill will continue his series on 
“Life and Resurrection” and the hope God give us in Jesus Christ here in Palm Springs and in our 
nation and world.  If you are concerned about the future of not only PSPC, but of the Presbyterian 
Church (USA) (and of the Christian Church, worldwide) and our nation and world, you will want to 
be a part of this series.  Remember: not only invite new people, but also bring them.  And read the 
Scripture passages Pastor Bill has noted ahead of time so that as he preaches it becomes a 
dialogue between you and him. 
   Following April, Pastor Bill will guide us in a series he calls, “Life After Resurrection: Now What”? 
 

APR. 05 - “Truly, This Man is God’s Son!” 
  Palm/Passion Sunday 
  Celebrating the Lord’s Supper 
  Psalm 31:9-16; Philippians 2:5-11; Mark 15:1-39 
  One Great Hour of Sharing-Special Offering 
 

APR. 12 - “The First Day: A New Day, a New World, a New Life” 
  Resurrection Sunday/Easter 
  Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24; I Corinthians 15:1-11; John 20:1-18 
 

APR. 19 -  “The Power of Opening Doors” 
  Psalm 133; I John 1:1-2:2; John 20:19-31   
 

APR. 26 -  “Take a Look and Go!” 
  Psalm 4; I John 3:1-7; Luke 24:36b-48 
  Potluck Luncheon  

 
We HAVE Moved:  New life for PSPC 

What is Your Prayer for PSPC?  How willing are you to Help Make That Happen?  God 

Has and is Blessing Us; Will you and I Bring God’s Love and Grace to Our Community 

and World?  In What Ways Will God Honor Our Efforts and Will We Grow? 



EVERYBODY, SOMEBODY, ANYBODY & NOBODY  

 This is a little story about four people:  
Everybody, Somebody, Anybody and 
Nobody. 
   There was an important job to be done, and 
Everybody was sure the Somebody would do 
it.  Anybody could do it, but Nobody realized 
that Everybody wouldn’t do it. 
It ended up that Everybody blamed 
Somebody when Nobody did what Anybody 
could have done. 

 
A BROKEN WINDOW, ALREADY YET! 

   Can you believe it?  The afternoon of our 
first Sunday in the church, (March 22nd) 
during the tremendous windstorm, we had 
one of our stained glass windows literally 
blown out!  Upon arriving Monday morning 
we discovered the damage, called our 
insurance carrier, called a stained glass 
artist, and called someone to board up the 
gaping hole.  Once we have a window frame 
made, then we can have the window 
repaired/replaced and installed.  It might be 
up to 3-4 weeks for the whole job.  The 
estimated cost is about $1,000.00 - 3,000.00.  
Thankfully, it did not happen during worship 
and no one was injured in any way. 

 

 
PSPC SHOPPING BAGS PSPC SHOPPING BAGS PSPC SHOPPING BAGS PSPC SHOPPING BAGS     

  As most of us know, the shopping bags 
are available with our PSPC Logo! A  $5.00 
donation for the larger bag and $3.00 for the 
smaller one, which are almost gone!  What a 
great gift for yourself or friends and is also 
good for the environment.  These bags help 
and some grocery stores give credit for 
using them rather than their plastic or 
paper bags!!                                                                                                              

 
PEOPLE ARE HUNGRY, HURTING AND 

LONELY  
The Well in the Desert 
Food & Clothing Needed 

   The Well in the Desert still needs 
support.  Just because we have moved, 
doesn’t mean the Well doesn’t need us ~ 
they do.  Keep up the good work with food, 
clothing, blankets, money, water, etc.  
They are usually picked up first thing Monday 

morning.  Also, don’t forget the tragic fire at the 
Coachella Rescue Mission a few weeks ago.  
They also need our prayers and support. Thank 

you.   

 
 
 
 
 

Women’s Bible Study on the Gospel 

According to Luke led by Elder Joyce 

Johnson 

9:30 am to 11:00 am on Tuesdays 
   Joyce Johnson, our Pastor’s wife, 
continues to lead the Women’s Bible Study 
meeting on Tuesday mornings from 9:30 am 
to 11:00 am in the Fellowship Hall of the 
church.  This year’s study is on the Gospel 
According to Luke and concludes April 21, 
2009.  
   It’s a great opportunity to study a book 
written by one of Jesus’ disciples (who also 
wrote the Acts of the Apostles) and see its 
relation to our lives today. 
   Believe it or not, decaf coffee and/or tea 
and/or water will be made available, thanks to 
Pastor Bill!?!  Anyone for cookies or brownies 
or ??? 

 
                                        
 

 

 

CALLING ALL MEN 

 Wednesday @ 7:00 AM 

   The Men’s Bible Study, under the insightful 
and dedicated leadership of Allen Perrier, 
continues on Wednesday mornings at the 
church in the Lounge, meeting at 7:00 am 
with a study of the book of Luke. This is a 
great way for men to gather together in the 
middle of the week to renew our spiritual 
batteries as we study the Bible.  Then at 8:00 
am, for those who wish, we go to breakfast 
and continue our fellowship.  
    All men of the church and any other men 
are welcome.  Just show up on Wednesday 
mornings about 7:00 am.  BYOB (Bring Your 
Own Bible) and GTBT (Go To Breakfast 
Together) 

 
 
 

 



PRAYER COMMITMENT 

   Every single one of us can do this!  To 
commit some time every week or day, 

praying for PSPC and God’s guidance in the 
future.  How much time? That's between you 

and God.  But, prayer does make a 
difference!  To sign up on the Prayer 

Calendar, call Gail Jones at 864-8503 or call 
the church office, 320-2729 

 

 

Resurrection Means Reconciliation 
   Jesus’ resurrection is the very foundation of 
Christianity.  If Christ had never been raised 
from the dead, we’d have no Christian 
religion. 
   God’s power was at work in Christ’s death 
and resurrection.  “It was the resurrection fact 
that the church was built, “said New 
Testament scholar James Stewart. 
   Paul understood that the resurrection was 
the bedrock of our Christian faith.  “If Christ 
has not been raised, then our proclamation 
has been in vain and your faith has been in 
vain,” he wrote to the Corinthian church (I 
Corinthians 15:14, NRSV).  The apostle went 
on to say, “If Christ has not been raised, your 
faith is futile and you are still in your sins” 
(verse 17). 
   The resurrection proves that Jesus is Lord 
and Savior.  Its authenticity means that by 
faith in Christ, we are reconciled with God. 
   Billy Graham said the risen Christ is the 
bridge between God and us.  “One of Christ's 
hands hold the hand of God; his other hand 
holds ours,” said the evangelist. 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Where is Your Treasure? 
   Since 1949, Presbyterians have joined with 
millions of other Christians through One 
Great Hour of Sharing to share God’s love 
with people experiencing need.  Our gifts 
support ministries of disaster response, 
refugee assistance and resettlement, and 

community development that help people find 
safe refuge, start new lives and work together 
to strengthen their families and communities. 
   Recognizing that the hope we have in 
Christ is lived out in our hope for one another, 
we respond with gifts that help our sisters 
and brothers around the world find hope for a 
brighter future. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
History’s Darkest Day and Brightest Day 

   A professor once asked a young man 
studying for the ministry what the cross of 
Christ meant to him.  The student said, “Well, 
the cruel death of God’s Son, Jesus, was the 
most soul-shocking event imaginable.  What 
could have been more heartless and evil than 
the crucifixion of Christ, the most holy person 
who ever lived?”  “That had to be the darkest 
day in human history”. 
   “On the other hand, one has to consider 
what happened on the Sunday after his death 
on Friday.  It is quite clear from eyewitness 
accounts that he arose from the dead and 
was recognized by his friends as the one they 
had called Lord.  The Resurrection was such 
a soul-stirring and momentous event that the 
first Easter Sunday had to be the brightest 
and most joyous day in the history of the 
world.” 
   When he had finished, the professor said to 
him, “That is an excellent interpretation of the 
meaning of the cross.  It was indeed a dark 
and hideous day when Christ was crucified.  
Yet that cross took on the symbol of salvation 
and hope when God raised Christ from the 
dead.  Yes, Christians could say it was the 
brightest day in history 

 
 
 
 

Maundy Thursday 
   What is Maundy Thursday, the Thursday of 
Holy Week all about?  The word “Maundy” is 
a shortened version of the Latin work 
mandatum, which means commandment. 

 
 



   At the Last Supper, Jesus gave his friends 
a new commandment.  He told the disciples, 
“I give you a new commandment, that you 
love one another.  Just as I have loved you, 
you also should love one another” (John 
13:34, NRSV). 
   As Christians gather to eat and share Holy 
Communion on Maundy Thursday, we should 
make a special effort to exhibit our love and 
respect for one another.  Let us seek out 
people whom we don’t naturally have 
affection for and express our wish that the 
living Christ may dwell in them and bless 
them. 

 
A PLACE OF THEIR OWN 

Abandoned and forsaken, 
the Church stood all alone, 

lacking parishioners 
to claim it for their own.   

 
Not far away some Christians 

prayed God would show the way 
and lead them to a vacant Church 

to call their own someday. 
 

It must have been God’s guidance 
or was it by His Grace, 
that led them just a mile  
to find the perfect place? 

 
Rejoicing, folks now gather  

in a Church that’s filled with love 
where everyone professes 
to blessings from above. 

 
No longer sitting vacant, 

the Church is now a home 
to all the folks who waited 
to call a place their own. 

 
                              By Marilyn K Walker 

    PSPC affiliate member 

 

 
The “5:59 Gathering” 

   The “5:59 Gathering” will meet on April 9th 
celebrating Maundy Thursday with 

Communion and Tenebrae - the Shadows 
remembering the disciples deserting Jesus.  We 

will meet again on April 23rd as we begin to look 
at Historic and Contemporary Christian Symbols 
and Signs (we hope to have our PowerPoint up 
and running by then!).  The purpose of this “5:59 

Gathering” is to help us see our Judeo-Christian 
heritage within our Reformed heritage and how 
that fits with our Biblical understanding.  Another 
great dinner will be provided.  Please plan on 
attending. 
   April 9th and 23rd:  “5:59” good, thought-
provoking and, as usual, outstanding food - none 
better for a $5.00 donation.  And, sometimes, 
Pastor Bill’s corny jokes or stories!! 

 
 
 
 

PLEASE KEEP THE PLEDGES COMING 
   This is an exciting time for the Palm 
Springs Presbyterian Church; it’s members, 
friends and winter visitors.  We have really 
looked long and hard for “A Place of Our 
Own”, and that reality is now here.  We are 
so blessed. 
   There is now much to do to ready our “New 
Home” for the worship of our Lord.  We are in 
the process of deciding what is needed and 
in what order.  We need all the help we can 
get, from everyone. 
   I know that pledges and commitments are 
especially difficult during this time of 
economical downturn, but it is more important 
than ever to move ahead and do the 
necessary additions/changes to our new 
church (new to us). We have had everything 
we’ve needed at the Seventh Day Adventist 
Church, including pots, pans, dishes, stoves, 
refrigerators, tables, chairs, etc.  All these 
things must now be purchased.  As a result, 
we find that we could use building funds to 
purchase some of these items.  If anyone 
could pay building fund commitments in 
advance, we could use that.  If it were 
possible for anyone to do this, it would be 
greatly appreciated.  A list of need items will 
soon be published so that anyone who 
wanted to contribute will know what is 
needed.  We thank God for this opportunity to 
serve Him in ways we never imagined.  May 
His blessing be upon us all, as we undertake 
this adventure. 
 

Yours in Christ, 

Harvey Stephens, Stewardship Chairman  

 



 
CHURCH OFFICE  HOURS FOR THE SPRINGCHURCH OFFICE  HOURS FOR THE SPRINGCHURCH OFFICE  HOURS FOR THE SPRINGCHURCH OFFICE  HOURS FOR THE SPRING    

PSPC Office hours  
M-W 8:00 a.m. -12:00 noon 

  Tues. - Thurs 10:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. 
Closed on Friday 

 

 
SESSION NOTES HIGHLIGHTS 

   Session met on Wednesday, March 18th at 
9:30 in our NEW church with Executive 
Presbyter, Dr. Anita Hendrix and COM 
representative, Elder Leon Bennett.  All 
session members were present plus Barbara 
Stephens from the Pastor Nominating 
Committee. The primary topic was, of course, 
our move into our new church.  Much was 
discussed including electrical needs, alarms, 
phones, and a number of other items, some 
of which can be dealt with later. 
   Session voted to name Sue Cooper as our 
Wedding Hostess/Consultant.  We already 
have one wedding scheduled with an 
anticipation of a number of others.  Pastor Bill 
and Sue Cooper are working on developing a 
Wedding Brochure for couples who are 
considering celebrating their wedding at 
PSPC.  The session also approved the 
activation of our fire/burglar alarm system - 
there will be a code to de-activate/activate it, 
so be careful.  
   Session reminded themselves, and all of 
us, that they welcome and desire to have lots 
of ideas and thoughts concerning our new 
church, but that all actions for any work, 
additions, or changes, are approved by 
Session before anything happens. 
   Presently, the Men’s Bible Study group is 
undertaking the care of the lawn and yard; we 
have yet to decide on the care and upkeep of 
the interior; any suggestions welcomed. 
   Cal Custer reported on the meeting of 
Presbytery, which was held at Apple Valley. 
   The meeting of Session adjourned with 
prayer to meet again on Wednesday, April 
15th at 9:30 am. 

 

 

 
SAVE YOUR CAMPBELL’S SOUP LABELS, 

POSTAGE STAMPS & POP-TABS 

   The Mission Committee recently mailed a 
package of stamps to the Tecate Mission and 
several large bags of pop-tops have been 
donated to the Ronald McDonald House in 
Loma Linda. 
   All these items benefit worthy charitable 
organizations and would otherwise just be 
thrown away. 
   We are asking you to take the time to save 
these items to help people in need.  

Thank you.                         

 

 
WORSHIP AND MUSIC 

   Attendance for the Worship service has 
been up with our beloved winter visitors.  We 
in the choir so enjoy looking out and seeing 
the pews full of people and the singing we 
hear coming from all of you. 
   We continue to change worship songs so 
that we don’t get into a rut always singing the 
same thing.  The choir members have had so 
many people comment favorably on our 
Benediction song, “May Your Presence Go 
With Us.”   We also have had a wonderful 
time singing “A Place of Our Own” because 
we knew it was going to happen. 
   And happen it did!  We are now in that 
place of our own.  What joy we have all felt 
as that day finally arrived.  We could feel the 
warmth and the Spirit of the Lord as we 
worshiped and sang to the Glory of our Lord.  
It was so moving to hear Michael Cruz 
singing, “The Lord’s Prayer.” 
   We are still looking for choir members.  
Frieda Nichols and Donna Ward have been 
with us for a short time and are now adding 
Janice Ballard to our roster.  The choir is now 
preparing for Maundy Thursday, Palm 
Sunday, and Easter Sunday services in our 
own church.  
    Thank you for your faithful attendance and 
the joy everyone seems to have with the 
music. 
 
Geri Bintliff, Elder, Worship and Music 



 
   The ladies of the church are meeting the 
last Tuesday of each month to celebrate that 
month’s birthday.  A sign up sheet will be 
available toward the end of each month and 
where we will meet for lunch.  All ladies are 
welcome...visitors and snowbirds.  Come and 
enjoy a tasty lunch and the fellowship with 
“the girls!”   

 

 
ARE YOU LOOKING?  CHECK OUT OUR 

WEBSITE & EMAIL 

REMEMBER: Our email address is: 
pspresby@verizon.net   

Our website is: 
palmspringspresbyterian.com 

Please USE them; tell others! 
Our new address is: 

815 S. Camino Real at S. Riverside 
Palm Springs, 92264 

760 320-2769 

 

 
DEACON’S CORNER 

   One service that the Deacons provide is the 
Prayer Chain and Robert Kemp is our 
Deacon in charge of this.  If you have a 
concern, please call Robert or your Deacon 
to have your request started. 
   When you hear the word chain, do you 
think of something clunky and heavy, or do 
you think of delicate links that glimmer?  I 
think of our Prayer Chain as the links that 
connect and glimmer in our church family. 
   If you are not part of our Prayer Chain, you 
are missing out on a vital part of our church.  
It costs nothing to join and only a few minutes 
of your time.  Being part of the chain puts you 
in the heart of our church and really makes 
you feel a part of the family.  Think about it, 
when someone in you family is ill, injured, or 
hurting, you call one another.  Well, our 
Prayer Chain does this for your church family. 
   You do not need to be a member of the 
church and even if you are a season visitor, 

we would love to add you name to the chain.  
All you need is a telephone and the time to 
call the next person on the chain.  You pray 
for the concern anytime that is convenient for 
you. 
   Please consider joining the Prayer Chain.  
Contact Robert Kemp at 778-6810 or any 
Deacon at church on Sunday. 

                                     

Christine Lutke 
Deacon, Chair 

 

 
PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN’S RETREAT 

GLORY BE TO GOD FOR “GLORIOUS 

DRESSING” 

   The last few weeks have certainly been 
hectic and it has all been worth it.  Is 
everything in place, and perfect?  Not really, 
but it was shaping up and we are so happy 
and thankful. 
   Our Women’s Retreat was held Sat. March 
21st as the first blessed event in our new 
Church home!  What a special day it was, 
with 43 ladies congregating in spiritual 
renewal, led by Peggy Alexander and based 
on Hebrews 12:1. 
   The theme was “Glorious Dressing” and 
Peggy urged us in the morning to do some 
spiritual housecleaning, discarding negatives 
like anger, gossip/slander, jealousy/envy, 
bitterness and worry. 
   In the afternoon session, Peggy then 
suggested that since our “spiritual closet” was 
empty, we must fill up our hearts with joy, 
thankfulness, giving encouragement and 
love.            
   A trio, Joyce Johnson, Susan McGuire, 
Frieda Nichols accompanied by Peggy 
Alexander sang “I’ll Walk With God" and later 
a solo by Susan McGuire singing, “All Things 
Bright and Beautiful.” 
   Pastor Julie Hodges joined us in 
Celebration of the Lord’s Supper, the first 
ever communion service in our beautiful new 
church.  Praise God!  We on the retreat 
committee were concerned that the church 
would be ready in time for the retreat, but the 
good Lord gave us another example in learning to 
trust in Him. 



   Everyone was most gracious in their 
compliments about the retreat, our church, the 
food, the music and fellowship. 
Best of all of course, was being able to have it in 
our own place. 
   Many thanks to the gentlemen serving us, 
Harvey Stephens and his crew; Allen Perrier, 
Richard Erickson, Robert Kemp and Howard 
Webb.  Pastor Johnson was in there somewhere, 
helping also.  Special thanks to Brenda Erickson 
for all the cleaning and vacuuming she did and 
also Daniel Morgan.  Thanks to all those who 
helped make the church presentable for our first 
retreat in our new home. 
   Our Co-chairs Geri Bintliff, Sue Cooper, 
Barbara Stephens, Secretary, Luella Hoover, 
Treasurer, Frances Gotenstein, Donna McCullen 
and Margaret Pace worked very hard to make this 
day a spiritual renewal for all the women and we 
thank God who made it all possible. 

Geri Bintliff, Sue Cooper, Co-chairs 

 

 
BABY NEWS 

   It is with great joy to announce the birth of 
Pastor Bill and Joyce’s grandson, Benjamin 
Hugh Hodges on Wednesday, March 25th.  
He came into the world weighing 7 pounds 1 
oz. and 21 1/2 inches long. 
   This is Joyce’s youngest son’s first child 
and both he and his wife, Krislyn are 
overjoyed with their new addition to the 
family.  They and the proud grandparents are 
doing well and are happy all went well.  They 
extend their appreciation for all your prayers. 
   Plan on photos circulating through the 
congregation! 

 

 
On Saturday, March 21st a beautiful bouquet 
of spring flowers arrived at the church with 
the following note. 

“Congratulations on “A Place of Our Own” 
Many blessings, 

Virginia Taylor & Arlene LeLanchon 
 
 
 

THE CONCERT 
   When the house lights dimmed and the 
concert was about to begin, the mother 
returned to her seat and discovered that the 
child was missing.   Suddenly, the curtains 
parted and spotlights focused on the 
impressive Steinway on stage.  In horror, the 
mother saw her little boy sitting at the 
keyboard, innocently picking out "Twinkle, 
Twinkle Little Star." At that moment, the great 
piano master made his entrance, quickly 
moved to the piano, and whispered in the 
boy's ear, "Don't quit." "Keep playing."  
Then, leaning over, Paderewski reached 
down with his left hand and began filling in a 
bass part. Soon his right arm reached around 
to the other side of the child, and he added a 
running obbligato.  Together, the old master 
and the young novice transformed what could 
have been a frightening situation into a 
wonderfully creative experience.  The 
audience was so mesmerized that they 
couldn't recall what else the great master 
played.  Only the classic, " Twinkle, Twinkle 
Little Star."  Perhaps that's the way it is with 
God. What we can accomplish on our own is 
hardly noteworthy.  We try our best, but the 
results aren't always graceful flowing music. 
However, with the hand of the Master, our 
life’s work can truly be beautiful.  The next 
time you set out to accomplish great feats, 
listen carefully. You may hear the voice of the 
Master, whispering in your ear,  "Don't quit."  
"Keep playing."  May you feel His arms 
around you and know that His hands are 
there, helping you turn your feeble attempts 
into true masterpieces.  Remember, God 
doesn't seem to call the equipped, rather, He 
equips the 'called.'  Life is more accurately 
measured by the lives you touch than by the 
things you acquire. So touch someone by 
passing this little message along.  May God bless 
you and be with you always!   And remember , 
"Don't quit." "Keep playing."  

 

 
The lily that blooms around Easter is a 
symbol of Christ’s resurrection because it 
rises from a seemingly lifeless bulb decaying 
in the ground.  It is also used as a symbol of 



Christ himself.  The lily, a symbol of purity, is 
often used to represent the Virgin Mary. 

 

 
From Leslie Lutke’s Kitchen 

MINT COOKIES 
1 box Nilla wafers       Red food coloring 
1 pkg. Mint cookies       Yellow food coloring 
1 carton white frosting 
 

   Divide frosting into 3 sections (put into 
separate bowls).  Add red coloring to one 
bowl add yellow food coloring to the second 
bowl and leave the third bowl white.  On 
waxed paper, spread Nilla wafers, flat side 
down.  On top of wafer, add white frosting 
and mint cookie, then drizzled red frosting on 
mint cookie.  The add the yellow; add another 
wafer, round side up, on top of the frosting.  
Now you have a hamburger!  Repeat as 
however many cookies desired. 

  
PLEASE FEEL FREE: to call our Interim 
Pastor, Dr. Bill Johnson, anytime you have an 
emergency (like going to the hospital) or with 
questions, concerns, ideas, etc. 
Home phone- (760) 345-2993 
E-mail-drwnj57@aol.com 
Cell phone- (818) 314-5104 

 

 
DID YOU KNOW? 

   You can help fight against hunger, breast 
cancer, and etc., by going to 
www.hungersite.com There is  no cost to you 
as sponsors of the site cover the cost. 
   We can also support our troops by sending 
free e-mail cards.  The site is 
www.letssaythanks.com 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

The Deadline for the 
Sonshine is April 23rd 
Please send articles to my home by 

Fax: 329-8084 or e-mail: 
maggie1952@roadrunner.com 

Thank you   
 
 

 
 
Leslie Lutke   5  
Jeff Morgan                  5 
Carie Webb                    8  
Katherine Weezorak              15 
Sue Cooper                            18 
Robert Kemp                         23 
Luella Hoover                       25 
Angelene Hempy           27 
 
If I have missed your birthday, 
please let Jackie know so you can 
be included next year.  Thank you. 
 



 

 
Palm Springs 

Presbyterian Church 
P.O. Box 582 

Palm Springs, CA 92263 
(760) 320-2769 

 
OUR PURPOSE 

The purpose of the Palm Springs  
Presbyterian Church is to proclaim the Good 

News of God by reaching out to 
others and inviting them into a new  

relationship with Jesus Christ.  We commit 
ourselves, therefore, to be a center for  

spiritual growth and friendship, where the 
teachings of Jesus Christ are faithfully  
received and God’s grace is celebrated  

joyfully with Christian friends! 
 

Interim Pastor: 
Dr. Bill Johnson 

 
 

Pastor Emeritus: 
Dr. Harry Summers 

 
 

Parish Associate 
Dr. Ken McCullen 

 
 

Music Director: 
Alex Danson  

 
 

Church Secretary: 
Jackie Morgan 

 
 

Sonshine Editor: 
Margaret Pace 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

    
 
 
 

 
    

 

 
 
 
   
 
 

    
 
 

 
If you have received this issue of the 
SONSHINE in error or wish to be removed 
from our mailing list, please fill in your name 

and address below and send it back to us.  
Thank you. 

________________________________________
________________________________________
________________________________________ 
 
 

 

 

 


